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Members and guests  Board Members and others Chair, Jan Orbaker, Vice Chair, Jacque Napolitano, Secretary, Angie Grisafe-DeLaRosa, AttyJoyce Caraway JP Gutierrez, Valerie Gutierrez,  Scott Reynolds, Marie Reynolds, Steve Hellerman, John Bonson, Leonette Di Muro, Jan Forrester,Otha Sarver, Lela Spears-Harper, Brandi Dorres, Ron Dorres, Johnny Royal, Jeff Bryant, Tim Evans,  Anais Franco, 45th Assembly James Ramos Office,

Meeting start time 7:17 P.M.
1. Minutes from September approved by Otha Sarver, Jan Forrester seconded. All in favor

2. Financial Report by Warren Wendel WAS ABSENT  But, Jacquie Napolitano, Vice Chair, went over the Finance and sponsorship monies for the Film Festival. We received 10,100 in sponsorships including the grant of 5,000 from the county. Right now, we should make some money. At an executive board meeting OCT 16, 2023, the chamber board voted to donate 1,000 more to the festival budget.  The members voted to ratify the donation. There were remarks from Jeff Bryant, who manages the film submissions and does other planning for the event. He did not want the 5,000 for the filming of the event to be taken out of the sponsorship funds that Jacque reported. He asked that the Chamber pay for the filming out of their general funds. Angie said we are using the county funds that are dedicated for the festival and still have funds coming in from tickets and the Opening Night venue with sales from the no host bar. Then Johnny Royal, Film producer, from Praetorian Motion Pictures in Lake Arrowhead, gave an overview of the quality of the filming, and that the film will help profits next year as it will promote the festival with ads. He went on to explain about other festivals and using ads and film promotions like this. Johnny did these promos for U.S. Army and Navy
Motion by Marie Reynolds for Sponsorships and SB County Tourism funds to help pay the filming costs and second by Steve Hellerman. All others present in favor. Non-Opposed.

3. Chairperson Report Jan stated she and Angie attended the State of the County Event, Sept 27th. It was informative regarding San Bernardino County growth and projects. Our 3rd District Supervisor, Dawn Rowe was the M.C. for this major event.
4. NO CHP  NO COUNTY SHERIFF REPORTS
5. Mr. Flowers from Mentone School could not make the meeting. J.P. Gutierrez, President of M.A.C.A. Reported that a group of about fourteen volunteers cleaned up the Garden for the Mentone Elementary School on Sunday at 1.00 p.m. It was overgrown and trees, shrubs, and the garden boxes needed a good clean up. M.A C.A. will help with the sprinklers and other items, so the kids have a good crop next year. Assemblymember James Ramos may be able to help in some way, per Anais. San Bernardino County Museum needs to have more photos of Mentone, like the Mentone Hotel and other history since Mentone’s Birth 136 years ago! 
6. Brandi and Ron Dorres, Chaplain Spoke about the Veterans Facility in Mentone. The Grand Opening is Saturday November 11th, They invited everyone to the grand opening.  The home, on three acres is located at 4400 Millcreek Road. It is about Veterans helping Veterans,
7.  Ways and Means   Lotito’s ABSENT.  No report
 8. M.AC.A.  See Report on Item 5                  9. Adjourn   Leonette/ Marie Adjourn 8:06 p.m.    
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